Stockwell Parish – St Andrew’s & St Michael’s Churches

Meeting of the PCC held on 20 March 2017
 in St Michael’s Church at 7.30 pm
Attendance: Chair – Rev Erica Wooff (Vicar), Father Ivelaw Bowman (IB), Rev Funke Ogbede (FO), Henry Beckles (HB), Cheryl Hollingshead (CH), Verna Hollingshead (VH, Dawn), Margaret Fletcher (MF), Wendy Thompson (WT), Henrietta Royle (HR), Michael Llewelyn-Jones (MLJ), Norma Campbell (NC), Glenfield Benjamin (GB),  Simon Barker (SB), Ina Hughes (IH), Cora Leander (CL), Robert McConnell, (RM), Yetunde Baoku (YB) – secretary.
Rev Erica thanked all the PCC members for all their work especially during the interregnum. She also thanked the volunteers from both congregations & the community for their work on the Robes project.

1. Apologies for absence:  Simone Bowman (SBO), Heather Wellington (HW).
2. Minutes of the January 2017 PCC meeting: The minutes were approved and signed by Rev Erica.
3. Matters arising from the minutes: None.
4. Correspondence & urgent business: Rev Erica and MF completed the safeguarding audit online. The Diocesan policy/documents on Safeguarding of children and vulnerable adults and responding to domestic abuse were reviewed by the PCC members. There was an addition of an extra paragraph as follows:
-The taking photographs of children needs the permission of parent or carer.

-Photographs of adults or children should not be put on the website or displayed openly without the permission of the adult concerned or parent/carer of child.

The issues of female genital mutilation (FGM) and radicalisation were raised. Rev Erica said she will contact the Diocesan Safeguarding Officer (DSO).

MF, the Parish Safeguarding Officer (PSO) for St M, proposed adopting the policies. The PCC agreed to ratify the policies pending the addition of an extra paragraph on the permission for photographs and the enquiry about FGM and radicalisation. 
Claudia Bowman was supposed to be the PSO for St A. Claudia contacted the Diocese with regards to becoming the PSO but there were administrative problems at the Diocese as a result she did not get any information. She has therefore agreed not to pursue this issue further.
The PCC thanked Claudia for all her efforts. Rev Erica said we need to appoint someone else from St A to become PSO.
An enquiry was made with regards to Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS). It was agreed that until we appoint a PSO at St A, all enquiries should go to MF, the PSO for St M.
5. Finance:
-Approval of 2016 accounts: SB presented the accounts. There was an observation that we were not getting enough money from Gift Aid contributions. SB informed us that there has to be evidence that people have declared to make gift aid contributions & covenant signed.
IH said she has some gift aid declaration forms which she will give to Rev Erica. Rev Erica and Dawn will go through the forms and get the gift aid covenant signed.

Legacies to the Parish – Fr IB asked if we can ask for some assistance from the Diocese with regards to our legacies. Rev Erica said she will send an email to Bob Delamore who is responsible for the Parish Investment Funds. MLJ is happy to work with Bob Delamore on our legacies.

SB proposed that we approve the 2016 accounts; seconded by HB. No one was against and no one abstained. 
Permission to transfer up to £25,000 from the P. Lea Fund to cover expenditure. SB proposed seconded by Fr IB. All the PCC members were in favour.

Rev Erica thanked SB for his work over the years as our treasurer.

-2017 revised budget: This was presented by SB.
6. Mission Action Planning (MAP) process and SPC update: Although the number of people who attended the Vision day held on Saturday 18 February 2017 at St M was small, it was a successful day.
After the Vision Day, 2 Lent groups were formed. One group dealing with Faith and Worship will meet on Tuesdays and the other group dealing with Resources and protecting the environment will meet on Saturdays.
There will be an update on the second Vision Day to be held on Saturday 13 May 2017 at St A. MAP may be passed at the May PCC meeting.

SPC Update:  Lambeth planning permission still in progress.
There was a suggestion by RM to request for the support of our 2 local councilors.

The Archdeacon and Rev Erica have invited Sue Foster to visit St A.

Doug Black, the head of Lambeth Planning has made further requests.

The costs of the proposals from the 3 Architects which were presented to the PCC in March 2015 are required by the Lambeth planning team.
7. St Michael’s building works: 
-Quinquennial report: The report for St M has been received. £180,000 worth of work/repairs needs to be done at St M.
For St A, the tower and the netting around the tower are of concern. 

£240 + VAT for full quinquennial inspection – HB will liaise with the inspector from the Diocese, Mark Weedon.
-St M church hall roof repairs: £7885.00 is required for repairs to the south side of the flat roof. This will include scaffolding and timber to be placed around the scaffolding to prevent theft. Proposal to go ahead with the repairs was made by RM seconded by MLJ. All the PCC members were in favour.
-Lighting and sound system final report: Thanks to Philip Fletcher for organising this. Total cost was £35,000 which the PCC approved.
The sound system still needs to be sorted, this will cost £3,500. Philip will work with GB.

The heating in the hall also needs to be sorted, details will be presented at the next PCC meeting.
 8. St Michael’s Pre School extended hours (proposal attached): Rent review will be required because of the extended hours. This has been agreed in principle. Proposed by HR seconded by MLJ
9. Holy Week and Easter: There was a complaint about the later than usual time of the Good Friday service at St M at 1.30 pm and that there was no service at St A on the day.
There will be a procession on Palm Sunday to be led by a donkey.
10. APCM and elections for churchwardens and PCC members: Rev Erica thanked all for their hard work including the churchwardens and the children’s team.
HB took on extra work while Yvette Cole was away. As he has spent 7 years as churchwarden at St A, HB has to stand down as churchwarden this year. The Archdeacon was consulted by Rev Erica and it was agreed to give HB the status of Churchwarden Emeritus. This means that he can continue as churchwarden but there will be 2 new churchwardens for St A appointed at the APCM on 2nd April 2017.
11. Other reports

- Ministry team: The team met on 20 March 2017.
- Deanery Synod: The meeting was held on 20 February 2017 at St Stephen’s. YB gave a short report on the proceedings of the meeting. There was a presentation on finance which included the success of the Parish Support Fund. There was also a presentation on Education and our schools performance during OFFSTED inspections. Rev Debra Matthews (Area Dean) informed us that she will be leaving the Diocese to work in Dorset.
- Diocesan Synod: Philip Fletcher attended the meeting held on 11 March 2017 and sent a report. 
- the Vision for the Diocese's future, 2017-2025, which we endorsed.  The main specifics for parishes   are:

-to grow by at least 5% by 2025, through having a high-quality Mission Action Plan for each church, to include a course on evangelism and discipleship;
-to increase the number of worshipping communities especially in areas of population growth;

-to grow our financial resource base, generating a surplus for new mission projects;

-to grow ordained and lay vocations by 50% by 2020;

-by 2025 to grow leadership that properly reflects the rich diversity of the diocese especially in respect of groups currently underrepresented (18-40 age group; ethnicity; educational opportunities; material wellbeing; tradition).

12. Dates of next meetings confirmed as:
- APCM 2 April 11 am St M; note date change

- Mon 22 May St A

- Mon 17 July St A

- Mon 25 Sept St A

